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Connections Newsletter 
May 2019 

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 

Greetings to all from your Board this fine month of May; snow 
notwithstanding!  Spring must be here … the grounds have been 
spruced up, the parking lots swept, and the robins are nesting. 

Your newly elected Board members stuck their toes in the water by attending their first official monthly 
meeting in April.  The old guard was pleased to welcome them and they acquitted themselves very well 
indeed!  They will serve the membership very well to be sure. 

At this time of the year the Board is focused on getting ready for the Big Budget Meeting on May 21st.  
The Board, along with the General Manager and all the Committee Chairs, hash out a budget that will 
address the needs of the Co-op for next year. 

The Board extends best wishes to all the moms at Sarcee Meadows for this coming Mother’s Day. 

Respectively submitted by John Preston on behalf of the Board of Directors. 

GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT:  
(It’s Miller Time!) 

Office/Shop 

In April we finished off the movement of 4 units as well as the regular work done in B50, both through 
the administrative office and the maintenance shop.   

There were also numerous meetings which included our committees, Board, and Members.  There were 
also a number of cupboards installed, ducts cleaned, floors done, a few bathrooms repaired/replaced, 
and locks replaced/repaired.  

The Board of Directors, the Committees and the office will be working on next year’s budget over the 
next few months to bring to the Membership in June. 

Budget Process 

Every year in the spring the budget for the next year is created based on numbers 
from previous years, information gathered about upcoming changes to utility 
payments and other services, plus input from committees, staff and members.  The 
Board of Directors, staff and committees have also been trying to look at the budget 
in a different way and are gathering the tools to enable this to be done. 

Generally though, the first step of the budget process is to gather estimates and information from staff 
and outside agencies.  Committees are asked to submit their budgets and general information where 
their funds will be spent. 

This information is then taken to the Finance Committee for review and adjustments. 

Following the Finance Committee meeting, there is a joint meeting between the Board, Finance 
Committee and Chairpersons (or other representatives) of the remaining Committees.  At this meeting 
the budget is reviewed, adjusted and finalized for approval by the membership. 

The last step of the process is the June budget meeting where the proposed budget is presented to the 
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Membership.  Members receive the meeting package with the proposed budget to review, at the meeting 
members are asked to provide their input and ask any questions they have.  After discussion the 
Members are asked to vote whether or not they accept the proposed budget.   

• If the budget is approved it is used for the next financial year starting November 1.   

• If the budget is not approved, suggestions are taken back, the budget is reworked and a special 
meeting is called to present the reworked budget, discuss the changes and have another vote. 

Questions and feedback prior to the June member’s meeting are also welcome.  Just submit your 
question or feedback to the office and we will ensure it makes it to the right place.  Answers may be 
communicated through the newsletter so all members can benefit from the information. 

General 

Wishing everyone a wonderful Mother’s Day, and have a safe and fun Victoria Day 
long weekend.  Let’s all hope that the colder weather is behind us. 

Thank you, 

 

Roberta Miller 
General Manager 

♦♦♦♦Committee Reports♦♦♦♦ 

ELECTIONS COMMITTEE: 

IF YOU ASK – THEY WILL COME! 

And to carry the baseball line a little further, they “stepped up 
to the plate” and we’re all the better for it! 

Congratulations and thank you go out to the five of seven 
candidates who were elected to our Board of Directors at this 
year's April, 2019, General Membership Meeting. 

We are very fortunate to have – [1year] Jeremy Hart, D291 
[3years] Megan Justason C176, Sonya Nadon C143, Justin 
Nagel H551, and Chris Severson-Baker H483. 

Many thanks as well to Isabell Reznik K691 and Mohamed Saleem B128 who also stood for election. 

After reading their nomination statements in the Proposed Agenda and listening to their short speeches 
at the evening meeting, it was gratifying to learn how much living in Sarcee Meadows means to them 
and their families, how at this point in their lives it was a good time to be serving as a volunteer and 
how they each brought such a variety of skills and ideas to the [board] table.  

Additionally, it was encouraging and heart-warming to see that we have a great mix of new, mid and 
longtime SMHC dwellers ready to use their Co-operative experience to help make sound decisions.  As 
one, they were open to exploring new suggestions, honouring cherished traditions and embracing the 
principals of working together for the common good. 

Not wasting any time, our new and still serving directors have already met to reorganize, accept 
committee responsibilities and familiarize themselves with bylaws, policies and procedures. 
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On our behalf, they are looking forward to doing much good work in their appointed terms.  Many 
thanks goes as well to the membership who carefully considered and registered their votes [twice! as it 
was also Alberta Elections Day], the volunteer scrutineers who helped with the count and our office 
staff for their professional support in the mandated process. 

To the six remaining and one former appointed interim members of the Sarcee Meadows Board of 
Directors, MUCH gratitude for your excellent service and dedication!  

Elections Committee –  
Rita Carlson, Barb Nehring and Marie Forester 

ENTERTAINMENT & SOCIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE: 

The committee is getting everything in place for a summer filled with activities and 
fun.  Mark your calendars so you can join in with the festivities.  

First up is our Annual Lawn Sale on Saturday, June 8th, 2019.  The sale runs from 9 
am to 4 pm and the cost is $5.00 for your space.  Gather up all your items, pick your 
spot, and enjoy the day.  

Stampede time is breakfast time!  Saturday, July 13th, 2019 is our Annual Stampede 
Breakfast from 9:00 am to 11:00 am.  Bring out the family and enjoy some breakfast 
with your neighbours! 

Later that evening on July 13th, we are looking to hold a Stampede Adult Only Social 
from 7:00 pm to 11:00 pm.  Come out and have a drink, or dance, listen to music, 
and socialize with your friends and neighbours.  

Watch the newsletter and keep an eye out for more details about these events as well as future fun. 

Happy Mother’s Day and enjoy the Victoria Day Long Weekend.  

ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE 

Happy Spring Everyone!! 

The next meeting for the Environment Committee is Tuesday, May 14th, 2019 at 
7:00 PM at B50.  Come out and join us and bring your ideas on environment 
issues.  We would love to see some new faces. 

See you there!! 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE: 

The Newsletter Committee welcomed another new member; as of May 6th, 
Margaret Van Der Meer has joined us.  Welcome Margaret and thank you for 
becoming a part of our team.  Your feedback and contributions will enrich 
Connections even more. 

Despite the snow on the ground, the Newsletter Committee is optimistically inviting SMHC members 
to look around and spot several signs of spring. 

A new contest for photography enthusiasts is introduced for members of all ages in this issue of 
Connections.  More details about the contest are further in this issue. 

Mother’s Day is coming up very quickly.  On behalf of the Newsletter Committee we send most sincere 
best wishes to all Mothers in our Coop.  All Mothers are making memories in their children’s lives every 
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day.  Perhaps this is the time to go for a family walk or over a meal with candlelight recall some 
adventures and events from years of growing up? 

Victoria Day weekend, is usually the traditional time to start planting flowers and planning the gardens.  
Rutland Park Community Association has a very well designed community garden and plots will be 
available for rental at an affordable rate.  We hope to receive more information about this soon. 

With best regards, 

Slawa Gruszczynska 

PROPERTY ENHANCEMENT COMMITTEE 

After the May long weekend you can turn your lawn service on.  Call in a work 
order if any of the downspouts are damaged or missing, or if the eaves are 
plugged. 

Members are reminded that any work required as a result of last summer’s 
yard inspections should be completed by the end of August.  Please contact 
the office if you have any questions or concerns.  To assist with this work the 
Committee would like to know if there are any members available and who 
would like to help other members with painting or staining of fences and 
decks, or re-shingling shed roofs. 

If you lock yourself out after SMHC hours you can call Affordable Locksmith 403-813-2783. 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE: 

Spring is here so of course it has snowed again.  Please keep your down spouts 
down.  Check your furnace filters regularly and if they are dirty change them; 
filters are available for free at B50.  Our cold air return grates need to be vacuumed 
off regularly as well as the bathroom fan covers. 

A few issues have recently been noted during the course of the regular furnace 
maintenance and inspections.  Please keep the following important points in 
mind: 

• By code 24 inches of unobstructed access is required all around the furnace.  Do not place 
shelving or store anything up against the furnace. 

• Do not hang anything from the gas lines or the water lines in the basement.  The weight could 
cause a breakage in the gas lines; metal hangers can cause corrosion on the metal water lines. 

• If you keep a kitty litter box near the furnace, or cold air returns, please move it away.  
Alternatively you may place a barrier in between the litter box and the furnace, or cold air return, 
without blocking the air flow.  The dust from the litter can get into the furnaces and cause them 
to not work properly. 

• If you have birds please don’t place the cage too close to the cold air returns because the feathers 
can also get into the furnace and cause it to not work properly.  

An additional reminder that Drano, or other drain cleaning products, are not to be used to clear clogged 
drains.  These products do cause corrosion in older lines such as ours, but most importantly these 
products pose a very serious safety risk to our maintenance staff!  If a sink is not draining properly 
please just call in a work order to B50 rather than using Drano. 
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♦♦♦♦Education♦♦♦♦ 

ECO ALLEY – NEWS YOU CAN USE: 

MAKE EVERYDAY EARTH DAY – REDUCE, RECYCLE, AND RELIEVE THE PLANET OF 
ITS LANDFILL BURDEN 

Do more than the 3 R's.  Besides reduce, reuse, and recycle, also: research, repair, rent 
and repurpose. 

Experts report that our landfills are overflowing with textile 
waste, in other words … clothing.  Your closets need an ethical 
upgrade.  Before you buy check on the brand, label, or designer 
by visiting https://goodonyou.eco/ or downloading the 
Good on You app.  If a brand is doing something sustainable 
for the environment, you can bet they will be proudly promoting 
it on their website or social media.  Check where their clothes are 
made, what they pay their workers, what materials they use and 
how they are dealing with waste. 

Become a conscientious shopper: Buying second hand clothing for environmental reasons has 
become very popular.  Keep it going – check Value Village, Good Will, consignment stores, and online 
market places. 

Choose sustainable fabrics that are made with natural fibers and require minimal chemical 
fertilizers.  Choose wool, organic cotton, linen and hemp.  Research online for the fabrics and methods 
the brand uses. 

Don't add to the landfill!   Upcycle your now unloved but gently used clothing items by donating to 
a charity shop.   (Women in Need, Diabetes Society, Inclusion Alberta, Thrift Shops, etc.) 

Buy less:  We now consume 60% more clothing than we did 20 years ago and we keep our clothes for 
half as long.  Reducing the amount we buy will make a huge difference with respect to waste.   

Repair garments to extend their life.  Grab a needle and thread and sew a button on or repair a hole in 
the toe of a sock.   

Rent instead of buying a fancy gown or suit for your next big event.  Rental companies have designer 
clothes at a fraction of the cost and the best thing is, that they won't be single wear items because 
someone will rent it after you.   

Clothing swaps are a new idea and a great way to give new life to unwanted clothing. 

Build a sustainable wardrobe and become a more conscientious shopper.   

Mark your calendars with these dates: 

May 17th to May 27th, 2019 – The Big Bin will be at B50 site for all your unwanted items.  Watch 
for a flyer to come to your mailbox. 

June 8th, 2019 – Rutland Park Community Clean-up Day (Sarcee Meadows residents are 
members of Rutland Park Community Association.)  Bring your large unwanted items (furniture) and 
other items to the Community for recycling.  Check the large ad in this Newsletter for more information. 
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June 8th, 2019 – Sarcee Meadows Yard Sale A fun day for socializing, buying, selling, and 
recycling.  Time: Saturday from 9:00 AM to 4:00PM. 

Member Involvement Checklist 

EVERY member of Sarcee Meadows Housing Co-operative is involved in many ways. How many 

ways are YOU involved? Please check all that apply. 

o I attend one or more membership meetings per calendar year 

o I participate in membership meetings by voting when I am asked to do so, and if I have an 
opinion or question about an issue, I speak up 

o I read all printed materials that the Co-op delivers to my door. If I don’t understand something 
that I have read, I ask another member or a staff member  

o I ensure that any information that is asked of me is provided to the office upon request 

o I follow up on information that I have requested from the office 

o I show respect for my fellow Co-op members 

o I show respect for SMHC property 

o I have a co-operative attitude 

o I am open to sharing outdoor resources, such as water or electricity, with my neighbors  

o I am serving or have served on one or more committees 

o I am serving or have served on the Board of Directors  

So how did you do? 

Hopefully you checked off the first nine items in the list. Maybe you even checked off the last two items 
– good for you! If not, we hope you will consider serving on a committee or on the Board of Directors. 
Don’t worry if you feel that you don’t know enough – there is LOTS of help available to get you started 
and you will be in the company of your fellow members. 

Thanks for doing your part in every way you can! 

Education and Involvement Committee 

A Word of Thanks: 

A word of appreciation to the Board of Directors and Sarcee Meadows for sponsoring me at a one day 
workshop, which I attended recently. 

The topic we dealt with was entitled “Aging in Place.”  It was a great presentation and created some 
good discussion about this very important topic facing all Canadians in general. 

I enjoyed meeting members from other co-ops here in the city and sharing their thoughts.  Thanks to 
SACHA for including this topic in their afternoon sessions.  I will be preparing a written report to the 
Board on my findings.  Thanks again. 

Co-operatively, 
Isabell Reznik K691 



7 

 

GOVERNMENT OF ALBERTA: 

Following the Provincial Election the new Premier and cabinet were sworn in on April 30th, 2019. 

More information can be found on Alberta.ca.  You may also subscribe to news updates from the 
Provincial Government at https://www.alberta.ca/public-subscribers.cfm. 

SMHC is part of the Calgary Currie Constituency and our MLA is now Nicholas Milliken of the United 
Conservative Party.  Below is a list of the new cabinet members: 

Ministers 

• Premier Jason Kenney, President of Executive Council and Minister of Intergovernmental 
Relations 

• Demetrios Nicolaides, Minister of Advanced Education 

• Devin Dreeshen, Minister of Agriculture and Forestry 

• Rebecca Shulz, Minister of Children’s Services 

• Rajan Sawhney, Minister of Community and Social Services 

• Leela Aheer, Minister of Culture, Multiculturalism and Status of Women 

• Tanya Fir, Minister of Economic Development, Trade and Tourism 

• Adriana LaGrange, Minister of Education 

• Sonya Savage, Minister of Energy 

• Jason Nixon, Minister of Environment and Parks 

• Tyler Shandro, Minister of Health 

• Rick Wilson, Minister of Indigenous Relations 

• Prasad Panda, Minister of Infrastructure 

• Doug Schweitzer, Minister of Justice and Solicitor General 

• Jason Copping, Minister of Labour and Immigration 

• Kaycee Madu, Minister of Municipal Affairs 

• Josephine Pon, Minister of Seniors and Housing 

• Nate Glubish, Minister of Service Alberta 

• Ric McIver, Minister of Transportation 

• Travis Toews, President of Treasury Board and Minister of Finance 

Associate Ministers 

• Jason Luan, Associate Minister of Mental Health and Addictions 

• Dale Nally, Associate Minister of Natural Gas 

• Grant Hunter, Associate Minister of Red Tape 

Parliamentary Secretary 

• Muhammad Yaseen, Parliamentary Secretary of Immigration 

Major non-cabinet assignments 

• Jason Nixon, House Leader 

• Doug Schweitzer, Deputy House Leader 

• Ric McIver, Deputy House Leader 

• Sonya Savage, Deputy House Leader 

• Mike Ellis, Whip 

• Joseph Schow, Deputy Whip 
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♦♦♦♦Contest♦♦♦♦ 

“Hunt for Spring” Photo Contest 

What do the first signs of spring look like to you?  Now is your chance to show us!  The 
Newsletter Committee presents “The Hunt for Spring” Photo Contest with the following 
criteria: 

 Contest is open to SMHC members/residents of all ages. 

 Photos should capture signs of springs within our co-op. (e.g. birds, animals, trees, 
first signs of spring in gardens, etc.). 

 There will be three prizes of $25.00 gift cards awarded.  (Only one winner per 
household.) 

 Entries may be dropped off at B50 or emailed to janine@sarceemeadows.coop, 
please include your name and unit number. 

 Deadline for entries is Friday May 31st, 2019. 

 Photo entries may be printed in Connections and/or posted to our website and 
Facebook page. 

We are looking forward to seeing many members out there with their cameras or smart 
phones looking for signs of spring! 

Good luck! 
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♦♦♦♦Community News♦♦♦♦ 
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WOMEN’S CIRCLE: 

Submitted by Kathy Aubichon on behalf of the Women’s Circle 

Earth Day Celebration 

You may have seen some of the ladies and their children out and about in SMHC on Monday April 22nd.  
Meraj Fatima, on behalf of ICNA Sisters in SMHC, invited the Women’s Circle to participate in a clean-
up of garbage in SMHC.  What a wonderful way to get the kids involved in volunteering in the 
community.  We couldn’t have asked for better weather for the day.  After the event the mom’s took the 
opportunity to talk to their children about what Earth Day meant to them. 

Musu Dadi’s daughter Juju, age 11, had this to say, “On April 22nd it was Earth Day.  I did an Earth Day 
clean-up in Sarcee Meadows.  I helped because it is my home and I want to help keep it clean.  I went 
out with my family and friends to pick up trash in Sarcee Meadows.  I found a lot of Kleenex and 
cigarette butts.  I believe that garbage should be put in the appropriate bins and not on the ground.  It 
is dangerous if kids play around so much trash, especially cigarette butts.  Wouldn’t cigarette butts 
cause fire easily in the dry summers?  I learned that it is not easy to pick up so much garbage in one day 
from all of Sarcee Meadows.  I learned that I should be extra careful and not throw any garbage on the 
ground and if I see garbage I should help the environment and pick it up.” 

Thank you to everyone that came out to participate and thank you ICNA Sisters for the ice cream treats 
afterwards. 

 

Women’s Circle Potluck with special guest from CHF Canada Ottawa 

On Friday April 26th the Women’s Circle had the privilege of hosting the new Director of Member 
Services from CHF Canada Ottawa Patricia Tessier.  Patricia joined CHF Canada in July 2018 so she is 
still fairly new to all things co-op.  It was an amazing night of incredible stories about Sarcee Meadows 
involvement with Rooftops Canada, to Sarcee Meadows early days and the Gestetner machine used for 
copying 380 newsletters by hand in the 1970’s and many other great stories, amazing food and great 
company. 
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Feedback from Patricia: “It was a magical evening.  These types of gatherings are what co-op’s are all 
about”.  We are so grateful for the opportunity to host special guests and show them firsthand what 
Sarcee Meadows and the Women’s Circle is trying to achieve in building community and inclusiveness. 

Kweku Edugyan also dropped in to the potluck for a bit to share some exciting news with us.  His 
daughter Esi Edugyan is being given an Honorary Doctorate at the University of Alberta.  We are all so 
proud of her many successes. 

 

Kweku Edugyan with Patricia Tessier 

GOOD COMPANIONS 50 PLUS CLUB: 

Upcoming events: 
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Check out the Good Companions Newsletter at https://www.gc50plus.org/current-news.html 
for more info. 
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♦♦♦♦Classifieds♦♦♦♦ 
Disclaimer: Any ads placed in this newsletter are not to be considered as an endorsement by Sarcee Meadows 
Housing Co-operative Ltd. but are for information only. 

Babysitting: 

Looking for a babysitter?  Look no further!  Experienced, responsible, 14 year old girl 
for hire!  

$10/hour 

Babysitter course completed & references available upon request. 

Contact Makena: 403-401-0837 

For Sale: 

Considerable amount of embroidery thread for cross stitch, petit point, etc. 

Hoops, petit point frames, patterns, etc.  $20.00 

Call Jerry – 403-242-7119 

Custom Hand-crafted Leather Goods: 

Including but not limited to: purses, wallets, belts, knife sheaths, guitar 
straps, etc. 

Leather refurbishing and repairs as well.  Some inventory on hand. 

For viewing please: 

Contact: Rod – 403-465-3347 

Visit Facebook: @calgaryleather 

Website: www.calgaryleather.com  

Healing Intentions: 

Psychic/Medium   Energy/Crystal healings   

Card Readings    Other Services available 

Book a party 

Call Shelly:  403-660-2045 
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Knitted Dish Cloths For Sale: 

Assorted colours and patterns.  $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00.   

Call Tricia:  403-242-0048 

House Cleaning: 

I have over 15 years’ experience and I’m available for all your cleaning needs; organizing 
your home or helping with small tasks on a weekly, biweekly or monthly basis. $25.00 per 
hour includes all products needed for cleaning. 

Contact: Monika 403-920-0920 or email:  cleanandshine28@gmail.com 

 

Straightline Painting: 

Residential painter, competitive prices, 30 years’ experience. 

Call Peter:  403-998-5179 

Moments Fashion Solutions  

- Need Alterations? 

- Italian Leather Products 

- Baby Boots  

Contact Marzena - 403-397-3779  

www.momentsfashion.com  

 Knife Sharpening 

 $5.00 per knife 

 Bill (D251) 403-875-4096 

Christmas is around the corner and for some that means lots of cooking and 
baking.  Make sure that your knives are up to the task. 
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CALENDAR: 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

May 12 13 

Finance @ 
7:00 

14 

Environment @ 
7:00 

15 

Personnel @ 
7:00 

16 

Education & 
Involvement @ 
6:30 

17 18 

19 20 

Shop and 
office 
closed for 
Victoria Day 

21 

Big Budget 
Meeting @ 7:00 

22 

CSI @ 1:30 

23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 

Board Meeting 
@ 6:45 

 

30 31 June 1 

2 3 

Honours & 
Awards @ 
7:00 

Newsletter 
@ 7:00 

4 5 

Property 
Maintenance @ 
7:00 

6 

Entertainment 
& Social 
Events @ 7:00 

7 8 

9 10  

Honours & 
Awards @ 
7:00 

11 12 

Property 
Enhancement @ 
7:00 

13 

Education & 
Involvement @ 
6:30 
Membership @ 
7:00 

14 15 

16 17 

Finance @ 
7:00 

18 19 20 

Members 
Meeting @ 
Grace Lutheran 
@ 7:00 

21 22 
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COMMITTEE CONTACTS: 2019 – 2020: 

C.S.I. (Co-op Seniors Interests) 
Chair: Lucille Ranchuk 
Board Liaison: Jeremy Hart 
 

Honours and Awards 
Chair: Betty Jean Coates & Laurie Altilio 
Board Liaison: Joanne Mick 
 

Education and Involvement 
Chair:  Musu Dadi 
Board Liaison: Helen Serrurier 
 

Membership 
Chair: Sandy Christensen 
Board Liaison: Isabel Ciok 
 

Elections 
Chair: Marie Forester 
 

Newsletter 
Chair: Wendy Thomson 
Board Liaison: Sonya Nadon 
 

Entertainment and Social Events 
Chair: Sandy Christensen 
Board Liaison: Megan Justason 
 

Personnel 
Chair: Mary Emro 
Board Liaison: Helen Serrurier 
 

Environment 
Chair: Russ Chandler 
Board Liaison: Chris Severs0n-Baker 
 

Property Maintenance 
Chair: VACANT 
Board Liaison: Mike Cooper 

Finance 
Chair: Maria Brogowski 
Board Liaison: John Preston (Treasurer) 
 

Property Enhancement (includes Parking and 
Security) 
Chair: Wayne McAdam 
Board Liaison: Justin Nagel 
 

Grievance & Resolution 
Chair: Chris Milaney 
 

 

Temporary Committees & Task Forces 
 

 

Bylaw Review Task Force 
Board Liaison: Joanne Mick 
 

Lobbying Committee 
Chair: Slawa Gruszczynska 
 

Funding Research Task Force 
Board Liaison: Helen Serrurier 
 

 

 After Hours Emergency Maintenance: 

In the event of an emergency maintenance 
situation after hours please call the Emergency 
Maintenance Cell Phone at:  

403-813-2783 
Committees can be contacted by calling the 
office at 403-246-2746 Ext. 102 or emailing 
janine@sarceemeadows.coop 

  

 


